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On April 1, Road crews inspected every culvert 
pipe in the township before significant rainfall 
began. During the subsequent storms, the 
estimated rainfall was five to nine inches 
over four days, washing out areas of roadway. 
The berm on Weidner Road washed away at 
a length of 150 feet, leaving a two-foot drop 
by the edge of the road. Each culvert pipe in 
the area overflowed, accumulating floodwater 
downstream and creating a drop-off as soil and 
road material washed away. Crews hauled six 
loads of rip rap to repair the damage. Following 
the storms and repairs on Weidner Road, crews 
re-inspected culverts and roadways throughout 
the township and made necessary repairs.

 
With warmer weather arriving, crews repaired 
several lawns damaged from winter plowing. 
Throughout April, crews also dug ten ditches and 
installed two driveway pipes.  
 
With assistance from the Parks Department, 
crews installed sod around the salt bin. This 
work required ten skids of sod, and crews 
completed the work in one day.

 
Road Crews added 234 tons of milled asphalt to the driveway leading to Hoffmann Reserve. Crews also 
cleaned the ditch beside the service road to prevent water overflow.

Road Maintenance Crews ended the month repairing a catch basin in Crown Point. The heavy 
rainfall washed away portions of the catch basin wall, causing the top to collapse six inches into 
the basin. Crews blocked the walls and fabricated a new top using five yards of concrete 
and two tons of asphalt. 
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